HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

October 15, 2015
2:30 p.m.   
Members present:  

Theresa Collins-teacher, Kathy Cofer-teacher, Donna Ghaderi-teacher,  Tanya Stilwell-parent, Jennifer Sadler-parent,   and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Visitors:  John Stith, Associate Superintendent of Finance
Mrs. Handel presented the proposed October agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Stilwell-1st, Ghaderi-2nd)
Minutes from the September meeting were presented.  Committee approved the minutes as presented.  (Collins-1st, Ghaderi -2nd )

Guest, Mr. Stith introduced himself to the council and shared some information about himself.  He shared that he looked forward to working on the construction of the new Cecilia Valley and working with our school.  

Good News-$1,000 Donation for PBIS prizes
Security camera installation

Progress on toward new school construction

KPREP improvement

Mrs. Handel presented the KPREP data information and shared that the school’s overall score went from 62.5 to 64.3, which put us in Needs Improvement/Progressing category.  
Bylaws were reviewed and some minor revisions were recommended.  The committee would like to look at the Curriculum and Instruction policies next for revisions.  Mrs. Handel will present those at the next meeting for review/revisions.

The use of second PLD Day was discussed.  Staff believes this day is best spent going over 1st 9 week data with parents and giving them information on what their child needs to work on.  Also KPREP data from last spring will be given out.  School goal is 100% contact with all families.  Mrs. Handel said she would report on totals next month.
 Accident reports were reviewed.
 The school activities and MUNIS budgets were presented.
With no other business Mrs. Collins made a motion to adjourn.  (Stilwell-1st, Sadler-2nd) The meeting adjourned at 3:09 p.m.  

